ATGLEN BOROUGH COUNCIL
BUSINESS MEETING

MONDAY, JANUARY 18, 2024

President Palmer called the special meeting of the Atglen Borough Council to order on
Thursday, January 18, 2024 at 6:00 pm in the Borough Hall. The following members were
present:
Charles H. Palmer Jr.  Joshua Glick Melissa McClay
Brian Hahn Zachary Hall Mayor Darren Hodorovich

PUBLIC COMMENTS - There were no comments.

PARKESBURG POLICE SERVICE AGREEMENT, UPDATE — In the Council packet is the revised
agreement. Ms. Andrews said the changes from the draft agreement shared at the January 2
Council meeting to today were grammatical. The Parkesburg Solicitor made grammatical edits.
Helen Esbenshade, Atglen’s Solicitor, reviewed the edits and said the document is ready for
Council consideration. Ms. Andrews said Parkesburg Borough has placed the enactment of the
ordinance and agreement on their Council agenda for tonight’s meeting. Ms. Andrews said the
next step for Atglen is to act on the ordinance and agreement at the February 5 Council
meeting. Council said to proceed.

TERMINATE THE INTERMUNICIPAL AGREEMENT FOR POLICE SERVICES WITH CHRISTIANA
BOROUGH EFFECTIVE AT THE END OF BUSINESS ON FEBRUARY 20, 2024 — Motion to approve
made by Glick/Hall. All members were in agreement, 5 to 0.

ADJOURNMENT - Motion to adjourn made by Hahn/McClay. Meeting adjourned at 6:09
pm.

Respectfully submitted,

R

Caren D. Andrews
Borough Manager/Secretary



